Council on Campus Planning and Usage (CCPU)
Friday, September 15, 2017
Stipes Hall, Conference room 
in Health Science and Social Science Department
2:00 – 3:00 p.m.

Minutes

Members Present: 
Hal Marchand (Chair), Health Sciences; Chunying Zhao (Secretary), Computer Science; Amanda Divin, Health Sciences and Social Work; Jongho Lee, Political Science

Members Absent: 
Roger Viadero, (ex-officio, Landscape Liaison); Jessica Lane (SGA Student Representative); Troy Rhoads, Interim Director, Facilities Management (ex-officio); Erin Taylor, Political Science; Duke Oursler, Art

[bookmark: _GoBack]Opening Remarks: Hal started the first meeting of the Fall semester.
 
Previous Items: None

New Items:
The committee members met between 2:00pm and 3:15 pm at the Conference room of the Health Sciences and Social Work Department in Stipes Hall. At beginning of the meeting, the committee welcomed new members. Hal explained the mission of the meeting and how chair/secretary were selected. Members introduced themselves

Hal started the discussion of the pet-friendly policy and distributed copies of pet-at-work related policies from WIU and other institutions. Dr. Lee proposed to discuss the pros and cons of having animals on campus. Dr. Lee emphasized the legal liability of WIU of allowing animals on campus for incidents such as dogs biting people. Such policy may create a floodgate for more animals on campus.  Members agreed that we need to separate the concepts between service dogs/animal with general pets.

Amanda mentioned that emotional support animals should be allowed on campus with doctor approval. She also proposed that allowing animals on campus may improve some faculties’ morale. She proposed to keep the emotion-supported animal on campus for one day in a week or a month. 

Hal mentioned that people on campus might have allergies to animals and such policy may cause public health issues. Chunying mentioned that it would be hard to keep the office clean since janitors no longer clean individual offices. Dr. Lee also mentioned that nobody has private space on campus. Members believed keeping animal in office may prevent students from coming to the office. Members also mentioned that OPS need to get involved to identify the jobs/cost related campus maintenance if animals are allowed. 

Hal asked the members to review similar positions form other institutions and continue to discuss this issue at the next meeting.

Action Items for next meeting: 
The members will meet in October 6th, 2017 in the conference room of the Health Science and Social Work department in Stipes Hall.
